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The Number to call for information on Unisys Retirement Status and Benefits: 1-877-864-7972. 
The Number to call for information on Lockheed Martin Retirement Status and Benefits: 1--866-562-2363. 
 
Wednesday, March 07 Board Meeting, Eagan 10:00 a.m. 
Wednesday, March 14 Program and Social Time; 2:00 p.m.    

 
Wednesday, April 04 Board Meeting, Roseville 10:00 a.m. 
Wednesday, April 18 Volunteer Breakfast Gina’s Café Eagles Club     9.00 a.m. 

 
 

 

 
 

MARCH  PROGRAM: EAGAN 
 

An opportunity has emerged to put OUR HISTORY 

ON DISPLAY and tell the story of our Legacy in a 

venue open to the public.  Choosing the proper location 

was quite a tough decision.  .  The Dakota County 

Historical Society’s (DCHS) Lawshe Memorial 

Museum in South St. Paul was by far the most 

appropriate as it fit with our heritage of more than six 

decades of operations in Dakota and Ramsey counties. 

The exhibit, which is currently in the conceptual stage, 

is the result of cooperation between key figures of the 

Lawshe Museum, Lockheed Martin and the VIP retiree 

club.  Chad Roberts, the DCHS Executive Director, 

will be our speaker for March.  He will discuss the 

DCHS Mission, their South St. Paul Museum and his 

vision of what the future Lockheed Martin/Unisys 

exhibit at the Museum might look like.  A Q&A session 

will follow; all inputs are welcome.  The March 14
th

 

afternoon program meeting will be held at 2:00 PM 
at the Unisys MACS building conference room. 
 

 

APRIL  PROGRAM: ROSEVILLE 

VOLUNTEER BREAKFAST 
 

 
 

On April 18
th
 the VIP Club will host the annual 

Recognition Breakfast for VIP Club members who 

performed volunteer services in 2011. (Please see the 

“Volunteer Hours Survey Form for Year 2011” 

provided on Page 7.)  The Breakfast will be held at 

Gina‟s Café in the Eagles Club in New Brighton.  The 

month of April is National Volunteer Month and our 

Breakfast honors all VIP Club members who perform 

volunteer services wherever they reside.  We thank all 

VIP Club members for the many hours of volunteer 

services you provide each year.  Last year, the 123 VIP 

Club members who responded to our 2010 Survey, 

donated over 26,000 hours to various organizations in 

Minnesota, Arizona, California, Illinois, Nevada, North 

Carolina, Texas and Wisconsin.  

 

Forty six members attended the Breakfast last year and 

we hope this many or more will attend this year. Please 

note that all members who respond to the “Volunteer 

Survey” are invited to attend this Breakfast. The 

Breakfast will be hosted by the VIP Club and will begin 

at 9 A.M. at Gina‟s Café in the Eagles Club at 563 Old 

Highway 8 NW in New Brighton. Management 

representatives from Lockheed Martin and Unisys will 

be in attendance as our guests. 

 

 

VOLUNTEER SURVEY  
 

FORMS 
ARE DUE BY APRIL 4, 2012; 

 (SEE PAGE 7) 
 

BREAKFAST IS ON APRIL 18th 

 

 

 

http://www.vipclubmn.org/
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MAY  PROGRAM: EAGAN 

A LAST WALK THROUGH 
 

The VIP Club in conjunction with Lockheed 

Martin is coordinating an opportunity to visit Plant 

8, the Eagan Facility, one last time before the 

closure and turn-over to the new owner. A specific 

date and time hasn‟t been established, but we are 

aiming for a weekday morning sometime in May 

for the visit. Some of the office areas have already 

been vacated, but this will provide those of you 

who may have worked in Plant 8 to take a last look 

where you spent some of your career. We may also 

be able to coordinate some tours of the lab areas if 

possible.  In addition, visitors will be able to 

purchase lunch in the cafeteria and mingle with 

employees during lunch.  More details will be 

provided in the next Newsletter. 
 

 

 
 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 

From: President Tom Turba 
 

For those of you that missed it, we had a good afternoon 

presentation by State Trooper Mike Fredrickson at the 

Roseville plant with details of how he had helped save 

two people earlier in the day that had been thrown out 

of their car.  Evaluation is still being done on the 

scheduling of program meetings, to see if earlier in the 

day works out better for most people, and what the 

problems may be.  The next meeting in Eagan will 

again be earlier in the day. 
 

If you help other people and volunteer your time and 

knowledge, take a few minutes and fill out the Survey 

Form in this Newsletter to see how much time we are 

all spending helping others while being retired.  Also, 

plan on going to the volunteer breakfast in April to 

share your stories with others. 
 

As you may have heard, Unisys has signed a 5-year 

lease to stay in their current building in Roseville, but 

will be consolidating into about 1/3 the space on the 

west side of the building.  Lockheed Martin continues  

 

 

to close down the plant in Eagan and is working with 

the Dakota County Historical Society for preserving 

history items there.  We expect to have a walk through 

of the plant in May for those that are interested. 
 

I hope to see you at future Club events during the year. 

Respectfully, Tom Turba, VIP Club President 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Joe Schwarz (651-698-9698) & 

Brian Berggren (651-451-9009)  

Address: VIP Club, 1486 Fairmount Ave, St Paul MN 

55105  e-mail:  vipclub2003@yahoo.com 

The Newsletter Editorial Staff: 
Bernie Jansen, e-mail bjskj@msn.com 

Richard Lundgren, e-mail rflundgr@aol.com 

Don Naaktgeboren, e-mail donfishn@yahoo.com 
 

DINING CLUBS & GROUPS 

 

Breakfast groups and get-togethers: 
One breakfast group meets monthly at 9:00 a.m. on the 

2nd Wednesday of each month at the Gina‟s Café at the 

Eagles Club, Old Hwy 8, New Brighton.  Phone: 763-

416-3903. 
 

Another breakfast group meets monthly at 8:00 a.m. on 
the 1st Thursday of each month at Joseph's Grill, 140 
South Wabasha, (Wabasha and Plato) St. Paul.  Phone: 
651-222-2435.  
 

Luncheon Groups & Dinner Clubs: 
One Unisys Luncheon group meets monthly on the 2nd 

Wednesday at 11:00 a.m. at the Old Country  

Buffet, Holly Shopping Center, located at University 

Ave. and Mississippi St. just north of I-694.  For 

information call 651-552-1465. 
 

Another Luncheon group (engineering/drafting) meets 

monthly on the 1st Tuesday at 11:00 a.m. at the Old 

Country Buffet at 2000 S. Robert, West St. Paul.  For 

information call 651-456-0750. 
 

And another Luncheon group (Unisys and Burroughs) 

meets monthly on the 2nd Tuesday at 11:30 a.m. at the 

Mall of America 3rd floor North Food Court.  We sit at 

the tables between the elevator and Burger King.  For 

information call 952-854-7855. 
 

Dinner Club.  A Unisys Dinner Club meets monthly, 
from September through April, on the 4th Wednesday at 
5:00 p.m. at Champs located at 35E and Larpenteur 
Avenue.  
 
 
 

From the 

Editors 

mailto:bjskj@hotmail.com
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MEETING & EVENT DATES 2012 

Date     Time   Location  Activity             
Jan. 11,  2012    No Meeting 
Feb. 08 2:00 p.m.   Rsvl Program - Social Time  
Mar. 14 2:00 p.m.   Eagan. Program - Social Time  
Apr. 18 9:00 a.m.    Gina‟s Cafe  Volunteer Breakfast 
May. 09 7:00 p.m.  Eagan Program - Social Time 
June 13 4:00 p.m.   Park        VIP Club Picnic 
July 11    No Meeting 
Aug. 08 7:00 p.m.   Rsvl  Program - Social Time 
Sept. 12 7:00 p.m.   Eagan Program - Social Time 
Oct. 10 6.30 p.m.   Rsvl Social     Program 

Nov. 14   7:00 p.m.   Eagan  Program – Social time 

Dec. 13  4:00 p.m.  USAF  Christmas Party 

Note: Rsvl = Roseville, Roseville; Eagan = Unisys 

MACS Bldg.; Park = Highland Park Pavilion, USAF 

= OFFICERS Club at Fort Snelling. 

 

WELCOME NEW CLUB MEMBERS 
 

 

 

Buth, Robert             L                Minneapolis, MN. 

Isvic, Gerry & Lois         L             Lakeville, MN. 

Meredith, Lynn & Cari          L            Eagan, MN. 
 

U =  Unisys  B = Burroughs  L = Lockheed Martin  D = 

Unisys Defense Systems 
 

IN REMEMBRANCE 
 

Gralish, Michael A. – Age 60, of Roseville, MN.  

Passed away on January 21, 2012.  He is survived by 

his loving wife of 38 years, Gloria.  Michael was a 

former Unisys Employee 
 

Kumma, Tauno  - Age 83 of Colorado Springs.  Tauno 

passed away on November 27, 2011.  He is survived by 

his wife, Joyce.  Tauno was a Unisys retiree and long 

time member of the VIP Club.   
 

Marcella "Marcy" Olson, - Age 70, of Apple Valley, 

MN.  Passed away on Sunday, January 8, 2012.  Marcy 

is survived by her husband of 39 years, Ronald.  Ronald 

is a Unisys retiree and member of the VIP Club.   
 

Plumbo, Joseph J. -  Age 81, of St. 

Paul, MN.  Passed away on January 

28, 2012.  Joseph is survived by wife 

of 45 years, Shirley (nee DuFour).  

Joseph was a Unisys retiree.   

 

 

 

Reinhardt, William N. – Age 74, of 

Centerville, MN.  Passed away 

peacefully surrounded by his loving 

family on January 24, 2012.  He is 

survived by his loving wife of 44 

years, Doreen.  William retired in the 

90s from Unisys.   
 

Sandstrom, Duane Lee  - Age 76, of Burnsville, MN.  

Passed away on January 12, 2012. He is survived by 

loving wife, Marilyn.  Duane was a Lockheed retiree 

and VIP Club member. 
 

Voss, John A (Jack) - Age 73, of 

Farmington & Cottage Grove.  Passed 

away on January 07, 2012.  Jack 

retired in 1994 after 35 years of 

Unisys employment.   

 

 
 
 
 

ANNOUNCEMENTS & REPORTS 
 

VOLUNTEER RECOGNITION BREAKFAST  
Submitted by Bernie Jansen 
 

On April 18
th
 the VIP Club will host the annual 

Recognition Breakfast for VIP Club members who 

performed volunteer services in 2011. (Please see the 

“Volunteer Hours Survey Form for Year 2011” 

provided on Page 7.) The Breakfast will be held at 

Gina‟s Café in the Eagles Club in New Brighton.  The 

month of April is National Volunteer Month and our 

Breakfast honors all VIP Club members who perform 

volunteer services where ever they reside. We thank all 

VIP Club members for the many hours of volunteer 

services you provide each year.  Last year, the 123 VIP 

Club members who responded to our 2010 Survey, 

donated approximately 26,000 hours to various 

organizations in Minnesota, Arizona, California, 

Illinois, Nevada, North Carolina, Texas and Wisconsin.   

Fifty six members attended the Breakfast last year and 

we hope this many or more will attend this year. Please 

note that all members who respond to the 

“Volunteer Survey” are invited to attend this 

Breakfast.  The Breakfast will be hosted by the VIP 

Club and will begin at 9:00 A.M. at Gina‟s Café in the 

Eagles Club.  Management representatives from 

Lockheed Martin and Unisys will be in attendance as 

our guests. 
 
 

MARK YOUR CALENDAR –  
ROSEVILLE GOOD OLD DAYS  
Mark your calendars for Friday, May 

4th.  This year, the Good Old Days 

reunion will again be held at the 

Mermaid in Mounds View, but in the 

larger Atlantis ballroom, on the lower 

level.  We will have the room from 10:30 a.m. to 3:30 

p.m.   

If you used to work in Roseville, have friends that did, 

or just like to get together with people that used to work 

for Univac/Unisys, this could be an event for you.  An 

entry fee of $1 will be charged to cover the room rental, 

but everything else is up to you.  A selection of foods 

will be available at a reasonable cost and the bar will be 
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open.  If you plan on attending, please send a message 

to Tom Turba at TNTurba@Comcast.net so we can get 

a count of the number of people.  Indicate if you plan on 

eating.  This is again expected to be a very large event.  

Pass the word on to your friends and come together.  

Come for lunch if you can‟t stay longer. 
 

NORWEGIAN SYTTENDE MAI LUNCH 
The annual Norwegian Syttende Mai lunch will actually 

occur on the real syttendemai (May 17
th
) this year.  The 

event will again take place at Casper‟s Cherokee Sirloin 

Room in Eagan with a great buffet, an excellent 

speaker, and a cost comparable to last year.  You may 

know that the Casper‟s Eagan location had a fire last 

October, but they project reopening in March.  Details 

will be provided in the next Newsletter. 
 

 

 

WEB SITE REVIEW by Lowell Benson.  
 

 

This is the twenty-first in the Article-for-the-Month 

review series for Club members who don‟t have 

immediate internet access. If you don‟t have internet in 

your home, you could go to the public library to re-read 

previous „Articles for the Month‟, linked from 

http://vipclubmn.org/documents.aspx.  

In December 2010 we posted two items, the 30-year 

Anniversary booklet (1.2Mb) as written by Quint 

Heckert w/some edits by Lowell and the Hidden 

History of Computing (9.6Mb) viewgraphs by Dr. Misa 

which was presented at our October 13
th
, 2010 VIP 

Club anniversary celebration program. The booklet is a 

walk through memory lane – 17 pages of text and 

photos including a snapshot of each former president: 

“Al Mueller, 1980-81; Vida Hildyard, ‟82; Ray 

Nimmerfroh, ‟83; Ray Miller, ‟84; Ed Kulczycki, 

‟85/‟86; Lohn Bleckner, ‟87; Millie Gignac, „88/‟89; 

Warren Becker, ‟90-‟92; Owen Scharf, „93/‟94; Chuck 

Homan, „95/‟96; Barney Buss, ‟97; Bernie Jansen, 

„98/‟99 & „06; John DuFour, 2000/01; Hank Dotzler, 

„02/‟03; Dale Phelps, „04/‟05; Brian Berggren, „07/‟08; 

and Tom Turba, „09/‟10.”  

“The first general meeting was held on September 3
rd

, 

1980 with about 75 people in attendance. Officers were 

elected, plans were made for future monthly meetings 

and a set of rules was drawn up.  Club members were 

advised they would have to abide by Company 

regulations, but other than that they were on their own – 

it was their club – even as far as clean-up was 

concerned.  A well-written constitution and by-laws 

were drawn up which protected the Club and the 

Company.”  

 
Al Mueller (1

st
 Club President,) Bob McDonald (UNIVAC 

President), and Millie Gignac (Club Founder) – Cutting the 

ribbon to open the VIP Club room.  

 

How many of you remember that the VIP Club had a 

club room in plant 1 until the 1995 defense systems sale 

to Loral Corporation. Loral decided to not be a sponsor 

of the Club. In 2000 LMCO joined with UNISYS as a 

co-sponsor of the club. For this 30
th
 anniversary booklet 

they wrote: “Congratulations on 30 years of service to 

the community! The VIP Club has been a significant 

presence in the community through its volunteerism and 

participation in community events. In the last two years 

UNISYS and Lockheed Martin have been privileged to 

support the VIP Club at the: Minnesota 

Sesquicentennial exhibition, Eagan July 4 Funfest 

Celebration 2008 Minnesota State Fair, Charles 

Babbage Institute at the University of Minnesota, 

Minnesota History Center, University of Minnesota 

Department of Electrical and Computer Engineering 

Displays, and the Pioneer Press through Tom Webb‟s 

Jan. 3, 2010 Article –The Almost Silicon Valley. All of 

these activities brought home the contributions of our 

companies and employees to the history and economy 

of the region and made them visible to the community. 

Many thousands of people have viewed these events 

and talked to VIP Club members about the contribution 

of our companies.” Signed by UNISYS Liaison; Sue 

Carrigan & Ron Smith – Lockheed Martin Liaison: 

Peggy Mullikin & John Westergren. LMCO had 

graciously printed 100 copies of this booklet, most now 

on the bookshelves of Club members.  

    The Hidden History of Computing viewgraphs by 

Dr. Tom Misa were selected from his 2009/10 lecture 

series on the same topic. These showed how the ERA 

1101 (originally the then classified ATLAS computer 

delivered in 1950 to the NSA predecessor) wasn‟t a part 

of early computer history because of the secrecy of code 

breaking activities at that time. He also talked a bit 

VOLUNTEERS 
PLEASE SEND YOUR HOURS 

 TO BERNIE (SEE PAGE 7) 

http://vipclubmn.org/documents.aspx
http://vipclubmn.org/Documents/30yrBooklet.pdf
http://vipclubmn.org/Documents/HiddenHistory_02_2010-Oct4.pdf
http://vipclubmn.org/Documents/HiddenHistory_02_2010-Oct4.pdf
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about the Honeywell vs. Sperry law suit which made 

the ENIAC „computer invention‟ patents invalid.  

 
An interesting fact which he had presented was that in 

1989 there were 68,000 computer industry jobs in 

Minnesota, 3.3% of workers at that time. This was 

second to Massachusetts‟ 4.1% and ahead of CA-2.8%, 

VA-2.2%, and TX-2.1%. 

 
Did you know that before the UNIVAC West 7

th
 plant 

was built, ERA had their own plants 1, 2, and 3? The 

ERA plant 1 became the UNIVAC plant 2.  Dr. Misa 

also touched on the “Legacies of ERA 

•ERA ➧patents  ➧ IBM 650 “secured IBM’s 

leadership of industry” 

• 20+ start-ups from ERA veterans  

• Control Data [1957]  

→ 45 start-ups, spin-offs, ventures  

• Dataproducts [1962]  

→ Erwin Tomash ➥ CBI [1978/80]  

• [Seymour] Cray Research [1972]  

→ Cray Computer [1989]  

→ SRC Computers [1996]”  

As an advisor to our Legacy Committee, Dr. Misa is an 

excellent proponent of our history – thanks to him for 

helping to „Tell the Story‟ of computer developments in 

Minnesota. It is so appropriate that he holds the 

Engineering Research Associates Land Grant Chair for 

the History of Technology at the University. By Lowell 

A. Benson 
 

PHOTO SLEUTHS WANTED 

 

As part of our Legacy effort, we‟ve amassed several 

cabinets of photos and negatives dating back to ERA 

including Univac/Sperry/Unisys defense and commercial 

info up to 1996. Lockheed will vacate „Plant 8‟ in 2013 so 

December 2012 is our deadline to catalogue all the 

materials. Most photos/paper items will go to the Charles 

Babbage Institute (CBI) at the U of M.  

CBI is very interested in these photos, but cautioned that 

photo value is diminished without descriptions. To date, a 

few volunteers have been looking at photos [all forms - 

negatives, slides, transparencies, and prints], attempting to 

identify the object then entering the data into a database.  

We need to greatly expand this effort to finish this year or 

just trash items that haven‟t been catalogued.  

We‟re planning a series of work days wherein a group of 

people [2 to 12 at a time] will individually view photos 

and enter pertinent data into our Excel database.  We‟ve 

set up a room at LMCO with multiple PCs and light boxes 

ready for the volunteer pool. (Harvey and Larry will lead 

OJT.) 

So, if you are interested in having a good time, doing 

some photo detective work, and contributing to our 

Legacy preservation effort - please email Harvey Taipale 

(hjtaipale@comcast.net). The plan is to meet at 9 a.m. 

every 2
nd

 and 4
th
 Tuesday of the month – we started 

February 14
th
. We‟ll accept your help for any half day 

before or after noon, full day(s) with lunch in the 

cafeteria, or multiple days over the spring/summer/fall.  

Non-VIP Club members are also welcome. by H. Taipale. 
 

 

SPORTS AND RECREATION by Keith Behnke 
 

Golf – The merger of the Unisys and Lockheed golf 

leagues is moving ahead. A survey of all teams in the 

leagues of both companies is being done to determine the 

amount of participation so any adjustment to the number 

and location of leagues can be completed. As in the past a 

full slate of tournaments will be scheduled. The Unisys 

golf league web site will be used by the merged league 

and will be able to be accessed by all. As soon as the 

transition of data has been completed a link will be 

established at the VIP web site to provide easy access to 

all golfers. At this point there are leagues scheduled on 

Mondays at Phalen (St. Paul), Highland (St. Paul), 

Emerald Greens (Rosemount); on Tuesdays at Emerald 

Greens (Rosemount); on Wednesdays at Inverwood (Inver 

Grove Heights), Valleywood (Apple Valley) and on 

Thursdays at Bunker Hills (Coon Rapids). It is expected 

that tournament play will begin in April and the leagues 

around May 1. The relocation of some of the Lockheed 

golfers will leave some teams short so if you are 

interested in joining a team, contact Keith Behnke at 

keithbhnk@comcast.net to get more specific information. 

PC and Electronics Club – They have monthly 

meetings, the second Tuesday of each month.  The 

meetings are now currently held at LMCO Eagan, MN at 

5:00 PM. For additional information contact Bob 

Grueschow at ragrueschow@frontiernet.net. 
 

 

Trap and Skeet Club – There will be a trap and skeet 

club in 2012.  More information in the April Newsletter. 
 

 
 

 

 

mailto:hjtaipale@comcast.net
mailto:keithbhnk@comcast.net
mailto:ragrueschow@frontiernet.net
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LIGHTER SIDE 
 

LIGHTER SIDE  

 
 

Ole, the smoothest-talking Norwegian in the Minnesota 

National Guard, got called up to active duty. Ole‟s first 

assignment was in a military induction center. Because 

he was a good talker, they assigned him the duty of 

advising new recruits about government benefits, 

especially the GI insurance to which they were entitled. 

The officer in charge soon noticed that Ole was getting 

a 99% sign-up rate for the more expensive supplemental 

form of GI insurance. This was remarkable, because it 

cost these low-income recruits $30.00 per month for the 

higher coverage, compared to what the government was 

already providing at no charge. The officer decided he'd 

sit in the back of the room at the next briefing and 

observe Ole's sales pitch. Ole stood up before the latest 

group of inductees and said, "If you has da normal GI 

insurans an' yoos goes to Afghanistan an' gets youself 

killed, da governmen' pays yer beneficiary $20,000. If 

yoos takes out da supplemental insurans, vich cost you 

only t'irty dollars a mons, den da governmen' gots ta 

pay you beneficiary $200,000!! "Now," Ole concluded, 

"vich bunch you tink dey gonna send over der?  From 

VIP Member Rapp. 
 

A Retiree's Wandering Mind……  
I planted some bird seed. A bird came up. Now I don't 

know what to feed it.  

I had amnesia once---or twice. 

Protons have mass? I didn't even know they were Catholic.  

 If the world were a logical place, men would be the ones 

who ride horses sidesaddle.  

What is a "free" gift? Aren't all gifts free?  

They told me I was gullible and I believed them.  

All I ask is a chance to prove that money can't make me 

happy.  

Teach a child to be polite and courteous in the home and, 

when he grows up, he'll never be able to merge his car 

onto the freeway.  

Experience is the thing you have left when everything else 

is gone.  

 My weight is perfect for my height--which varies.  

I used to be indecisive. Now I'm not sure.  

How can there be self-help "groups"?  

If swimming is so good for your figure, how do you 

explain whales?  

Show me a man with both feet firmly on the ground, and 

I'll show you a man who can't get his pants off.  

Is it me -- or do buffalo wings taste like chicken?  
 

 

Dr. Oz on TV said to have inner peace we should 

always finish things we start & we all could use more 

calm in our lives. So as my New Years' Resolution, I 

looked around my house to find things I'd started & 

hadn't finished. First I finished off a bottle of Merlot, a 

bottle of Chardonnay, a bodle of Baileys, a butle of 

wum, tha mainder of Valiuminun scriptins, an a box a 

chocletz. Yu haf no idr how fablus I feel rite now. Sned 

this to all who need inner peas. An telum u luvum.  
 

The ten cent martini.. 
Four old retired guys are walking down a street in 

Prescott, Arizona . They turn a corner and see a sign 

that says, 'Old Timers Bar - ALL drinks 10 cents'.  They 

look at each other and then go in, thinking this is too 

good to be true.  The old bartender says in a voice that 

carries across the room, "Come on in and let me pour 

one for you! What'll it be, Gentlemen?" There seemed 

to be a fully-stocked bar, so each of the men ordered a 

martini. In short order, the bartender serves up four iced 

martinis... shaken, not stirred, and says, "That'll be 10 

cents each, please."  The four men stare at the bartender 

for a moment... then look at each other. They can't 

believe their good luck.  They pay the 40 cents, finish 

their martinis, and order another round. Again, four 

excellent martinis are produced with the bartender again 

saying, "That's 40 cents, please." 

They pay the 40 cents, but their curiosity is more 

than they can stand. They have each had two 

martinis and so far they have spent less than a 

dollar. Finally one of the men says, "How can you 

afford to serve martinis as good as these for a dime 

apiece?"  "I'm a retired tailor from Phoenix," the 

bartender said, "and I always wanted to own a bar. 

Last year I hit the Lottery jackpot for $125 million 

and decided to open this place. Every drink costs a 

dime...wine, liquor, beer, it's all the same."  

"Wow!!!! That's quite a story," says one of the 

men. The four of them sipped at their martinis and 

couldn't help but notice seven other people at the 

end of the bar who didn't have drinks in front of 

them, and hadn't ordered anything the whole time 

they were there.  One man gestures at the seven at 

the end of the bar without drinks and asks the 

bartender, "What's with them?"  The bartender 

says, "Oh - that's Rapinac, Quint, and the other old 

retired guys from Minnesota.  They're waiting for 

Happy Hour when drinks are half price.”



 

7 

The VIP Recognition Breakfast will be at 9:00 a.m. on April 18
th

 at Gina’s Café, Eagles Club New 

Brighton.  Your Volunteer Survey Forms must be received by April 4th for Program „names‟ listing. 

 

VIP CLUB Volunteer Hours Survey Form for Year 2011 
Member/Spouse Names _____________________________ Your City ___________________ State __ 

*Service 

Code 

Organization(s) your for which volunteer Services were performed Member & Spouse 

Hours per line 

   

 

 

 

 

  

   

   

 **Please indicate how many of you will attend the volunteer breakfast.   

Enter 0, 1, or 2: ________ 

Total Hours: 

___________  
 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - C L I P - - F O R M - - O N - - T H I S - - L I N E, - T h e n - - - - - - - - - - - - -   
Mail the form to Bernie Jansen    848 Ivy Lane    Eagan, MN   55123-2425   

        OR - 

E-mail your volunteer information directly to Bernie at bjskj@msn.com.  Providing the same information as detailed in 

the “Volunteer Hours Survey Form” above including how many will be at the breakfast on April 18
th
.   

 OR - 

Go on-line to http://vipclubmn.org, scroll down to section 7 of the home page.  First enter your first name, last name, 

and e-mail address into the first three boxes.  Then enter your volunteer information into the message block providing 

the same information as detailed in the “Volunteer Hours Survey Form” above.  Then click on the „Submit‟ button. 
 

*VIP Volunteer Services Areas with Samples of Organizations in each Category: 
Code Service Area Code Service Area 

1 Community and Related Services 

AARP Volunteers 

Civic/Government Support Services 

Community Services 

DARTS 

Minnesota Senior Federation/VISTA 

Scouts 

Senior Centers 

United Way 

2 Meals, Food and Housing Services 

Dorothy Day Center 

Food Services / Senior Dining 

Habitat for Humanity 

Loaves and Fishes 

Meals on Wheels 

Sharing and Caring Hands 

3 Health and Disaster Services 

American Cancer Society 

Arthritis Foundation 

Courage Center 

Red Cross & Bloodmobile Services 

Signet Health & Rehab. Center 

4 Religious and Related Services 

Basilica of St. Mary  

Church Missions and Camps 

Lutheran Missions 

Presbyterian Homes 

Related Charities 

5 Schools and Educational Services 

Historical Societies 

Volunteer Services in Schools 

Wright Brothers National Memorial 

6 Music and Theatrical Services  

Guthrie Theater 

Northern Lights Variety Band 

North Suburban Chorus 

7 Other Services 

Animal Humane Society                                Juvenile Court Guardian 

Law Enforcement Services                            Mutual Interest Association 

Small Business Consulting                             UNISYS & LMCO Legacy 

Veterans & Armed Forces Support                VIP CLUB  

Directions to Gina’s Café in the Eagles Club are as follows:  Gina’s Café in the Eagles Club is located 

at 563 Old Highway 8 NW in New Brighton.  To get there from I-35W take Co. Rd. D west to Old Highway 8 and go 

north about one mile.  Eagles Club is on right side of Old Highway 8. 

mailto:bjskj@msn.com
http://vipclubmn.org/
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Directions to Unisys MACS Bldg. in Eagan.  Take Hwy 35E south or north to Pilot Knob Road.  Turn left (north) on Pilot 

Knob Road.  Turn left on Tower View Road.  The Unisys MACS Bldg. is at 3199 Pilot Knob Road.   
Directions to Unisys in Roseville.  Take Hwy 35W south, or north, to the Industrial Way / St. Anthony Blvd off ramp.  If 

coming north or south on Hwy 35E go west on Hwy 36 which will take you to the Industrial Way / St. Anthony Blvd. off ramp 

of 35W (Hwy 36 becomes Hwy 35W where it joins Hwy 35W).  Go north on St. Anthony Blvd. to Walnut St. (the first street on 

the right).  Turn right and go to Walnut Street.  It is the first place where you can turn left. Then turn left onto Terminal Road.  

Then turn right at Highcrest Rd. to building entrance. From Hwy 280 northbound, use left lane exit just past Cty Rd B for 

Terminal road access (St Croix St.).  Turn left at Terminal Rd, then turn right at Highcrest Rd to building entrance.”   
  

VIP CLUB OFFICERS AND CHAIRPERSONS FOR THE YEAR 2012 
* = A/C 651, + = A/C 612, @ = A/C 763, # = A/C 952 

 
BOARD OF DIRECTORS: ACTIVITY COORDINATORS ACTIVITY COORDINATORS 

OFFICERS Volunteer Recognition Breakfast 
Bernie Jansen…………. *681-9988 

 

President ..................  Tom Turba *489-0779 Picnic ......................... Jim Larson *698-3963 
Vice Pres .           Robert Hanson   *633-4259 Red Cross Blood Drive 

 ......................................................  
 

Secretary .............. Lynn Lindholm *484-1030 Mature Voices MN.   .............. Brian Berggren   
*451-9009 Treasurer ............ Harvey Taipale *748-5083 Recreation Leagues 

Past Pres ............. Lowell Benson *483-3709 Keith Behnke …………*894-2182 
 Membership............. Keith Behnke *894-2182 Sunshine .................... Jim Larson *698-3963 

Lynn Farris Lindholm *484-1030 DIRECTORS Programs - Eagan and Roseville ...................  
Director ................... Dale Phelps #831-7843             Dale Phelps  #831-7843 Christmas ............. Warren Becker #881-3516 

             &    Marion Scott  *455-7952 Director ..................Keith Behnke *894-2182 Newsletter Editors .... Joe Schwarz *698-9698  
 & Brian Berggren *451-9009  

email address:  vipclub2003@yahoo.com 
Director ............. Joseph Schwarz *698-9698 
Director ............... Brian Berggren *451-9009 
 WEBMASTER  Lowell Benson  *483 3709  
   
UNISYS Liaison, Roseville .............. Sue Carrigan *635-7712 Lockheed Martin, Eagan Liaison ................... John Westergren  *456-3380  
Printing & Mailing  UNISYS Print Shop, Roseville ..................   

VIP CLUB 
P.O. BOX 131748 

ROSEVILLE MN 55113-0020 


